Mason School District
REAP Grant Public Hearing
and
Regular Scheduled Meeting
November 20, 2017

Chairperson Dr. Chris Guiry called the REAP Grant Public Hearing to order at 1830h.
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United States of America

Roll Call:

Chairperson Dr. Chris Guiry, Vice Chairperson Tim Leak, Board Members Bradley Gilbert, and Anne
Richards.

District Administrator / Principal: Kristen Kivela

Accounts Payable: Brenda Wiley

Elected: Secretary Becky Partridge

Discussion:
REAP Grant - $12,936.00 - no requirements in use, had to apply this year
Motion by Bradley Gilbert to accept the REAP Grant of $12,936.00 as unanticipated funds, seconded by
Anne Richards
Aye: Gilbert, Guiry, Leak, Richards
Nay: None
Motion Carried 4-0
Motion by Bradley Gilbert to exit the public hearing and enter the regular scheduled meeting at 1834h,
seconded by Anne Richards
Aye: Gilbert, Guiry, Leak, Richards
Nay: None
Motion Carried 4-0
Call to Order of Regular Scheduled Meeting: 1834h

Roll Call:

Chairperson Dr. Chris Guiry, Vice Chairperson Tim Leak, Board Members Bradley Gilbert, and Anne
Richards.

District Administrator / Principal: Kristen Kivela

Accounts Payable: Brenda Wiley

Elected: Secretary Becky Partridge

Approval of Minutes:

Motion by Anne Richards to approve the minutes of October 16, 2017 as submitted by Becky Partridge,
seconded by Tim Leak

Aye: Gilbert, Guiry, Leak, Richards
Nay: None
Motion Carried 4-0

Next Meeting:

December 18, 2017 Regular Scheduled Meeting at The Mason Elementary School Multi-Purpose Room.

Business Manager’s Report:
It is noted that current manifest and payroll approved and signed by board members.

Milford Student Representative: Zachary Partridge
Fall Sports completed a couple weeks ago

Drama Club - Play called Foreigner

Winter sports to begin after holiday

Army, Marine, and Navy came in

Public Communications: None

Approved December 18, 2017
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Correspondence:
Letter from State of NH Education regarding SPED data. Score of zero. Excellent (zero is no action
needed - three years in a row)

Curriculum Updates:
Wonders Reading Series: Teachers are enjoying - purchased with REAP Grant last year

Unfinished Business: None

New Business:

SB2 Calendar: Clerk Becky Partridge provided board members with a copy
Budget Highlights: Handout

Tuition Contract: YR 2020 can begin to recommend changes. Begin review

District Administrator / Principal’s Report:

Food service claim for October: Breakfast $196.82 Lunch $894.01

Enrollment for October 2017: No change from September

Important December Dates: 3™ Santa visit, 7% - 9% xmas fair, 8 Eyes on Owls, 8" Senior Breakfast, 17%

School Club Fundraiser Bowling, 18" School Board meeting, Last wk - xmas break

250" Celebration Updates: Creating Murals (students visited sites - sketched sites out), Instruction to
students on Square Dancing and then they will perform for Wolf Rockers.

Committee Reports: None

Bradley Gilbert moved to adjourn the meeting at 1940h, seconded by Tim Leak.
The meeting adjourned unanimously at 1940h.

Respectfully Submitted,

Becky Partridge
School Board Secretary

Approved December 18, 2017



